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Upcoming Events  

February 6thðNumb 

Thumbs Night fly 

February 21stðFREE VF 

Members Fun Fly  

March 5th-7thðAero Design 
West ï Collegiate Weight 

Lifting Contest  

 

We need volunteers for each of 
these events! Remember, your 

participation brings with it credit 

toward the year end raffle! 

Jason Pakfar 

President 
 

 

2010 is already here and I 

hope everyone had a 

great holiday season. An-

other year has gone by 

and it is hard to believe  

that I have  finished my 

3rd year as the club presi-

dent. This year will be 

the final year of my sec-

ond term as president. 

Itõs been truly a privilege 

and an honor to have 

served in this capacity.  

I wanted to thank you all 

for your overwhelming 

support throughout the 

year. We closed 2009 with 

over 350 members and a 

very healthy treasury. I 

also want to thank the 

departing board members 

for their hard work and 

dedication: Patrick 

Ashour, Clifford Sonnen-

tag, Bob Joyce, Eugene 

Haban and  Greg Fulling-

ton.  

Last year we wrapped up 

the year with LA Jets 

Fall 2009, our Annual 

Holiday Party, and the 

GSS toys for Tots.  

The Holiday party was a 

lot of fun with good enter-

tainment  and great food. 

There wasnõt much flying 

at the GSS Toys for Tots 

as it got blown out with 

high winds and poor 

weather. However, the 

word is that a truck full 

of toys and some cash was 

donated. Special thanks 

to Mr. Martin and the 

GSS crew for all their 

effort.  

I would like to personally 

welcome the newly 

elected board members: 

Jeff Talameo, Mike Cami-

niti, Mario Sweet, Mi-

chael Lipsey, Jerry Kei-

mach and Dave Hendrex. 

We have a true Dream 

Team for our board of 

directors for 2010.  I feel 

lucky and privileged  to 

be working with such an 

enthusiastic and talented 

group of guys. The board 

started their work early 

in December and followed 

by a board meeting in 

early January. As a re-

sult, the 2010 Event 

Schedule is complete. All 

of our event art for the 

2010 events are done. We 

are currently updating all 

of our 6 event websites to 

reflect the 2010 calendar.  

We also participated in 

the AMA Show at the 

Ontario Convention Cen-

ter. I want to thank Mr. 

Chuck Thomson for head-

ing the show committee. I 

also want to thank each 

and every member of the 

committee for their fine 

work at representing the 

Valley Flyers at the con-

vention.  

As you may know, there 

are several projects pend-

ing at  the facility. The 

two most important pro-

jects are the completion of 

the park Flyer and the 

Helicopter area. The 

Board has voted for the 

completion of these pro-

jects which are pending 

resources and city ap-

proval.  

There are also other field 

improvements in the 

pipeline. Please contact 

the Board of Directors 

with your ideas. We are 

here to serve you and 

your opinion does matter. 

We encourage you to turn 

your ideas into active, 

adopted projects. Upon 

January 2010 

Jerry Keimach 

Program Director  
It will be our pleasure to have 
as the first presentation for the 
new 60th year, my good friend 
and I am sure most of you 
know him as well, Mike 

Truedell. 

Mike will be bringing his beau-
tiful and voluptuous Turbine 
Heli for all to admire. This is 
one heck of a bird that you will 

enjoy seeing.  And, Mike actu-
ally does  3D with it, including 
inverted flight.  Not an easy 

task for this bird! 

Hope to see everyone there and  

HAPPY NEW YEAR! 



some point.  Not to mention, as my 

people say, itôs a great mitzvah.  For 

those of you who donôt speak Hebrew, 

thatôs a good deed.  Who knowsðI 
may get enough help at the snack stand 

that I may get a chance to actually FLY 

at some of the events!  It would force 

me to get some hanger queens out into 

the light of day.  Yikes! 

 

Flaps Up! 

 

Happy New Year, campers!  Once 

again we hit the ground running, with 

endless possibilities for volunteering at 

our various events.  Now, far be it for 
me to suggest what those possibilities 

are, but I could narrow it down for you 

in one wordðHospitality!  Why, thatôs 

my department!  Whoôda thunk it? 

 

As you may know, my right hand man 

is Pat Ziliak.  As luck would have it, he 
may be out of commission for the next 

few weeks due to medical stuff, so ba-

sically, I need help.  Iôm not sayinô that 

itôs a tough job, but, well, it sometimes 

is a tough job, and I ainôt to proud to 

pander for a little help.  The early 

morning setups and afternoon take-

downs are the hardest, and many hands 

makes quick work of it. 

 

Did I mention that you get credit to-

wards the officialôs raffle at the end of 

the year?  We get some pretty serious 

swag going, and Iôm sure that some of 

it could have YOUR name on it at 

Happy New Year!  

I'm glad the holidays are now be-

hind us. December is always a busy 

month, but for me it was immedi-

ately followed by 4 days at the AMA 

Expo. The Valley Flyers had a 10' x 

30' booth again this year and the 

show went great. Our booth fea-

tured some excellent models, includ-

ing Jason's Panther, Scott's Spitfire, 

Burt's Raptor and Michael Trudell's 

spectatcular turbine helicopter. We 

had an 8' projection screen showing 

many photos and videos of events 

we've held in the last year. Even if 

you weren't at the show in person, 

you were probably part of the pres-

entation, if you've helped out at or 

participated in events. We received 

many nice compliments about our 

booth and our efforts to evangelize 

the club and our events.  

I would like to personally thank 

Scott Ramos, Ricc Bieber, Tony di 

Leo, Taylor Thompson, Jason Pak-

far, Bob Smith, Sam Gengo, Benny 

Elkouby, Jerry Keimach and Mi-

chael Trudell who worked hard to 

make our AMA Expo booth so nice 

this year. Without your efforts, the 

Valley Flyers would not be so well 

represented, so thanks again!  

While I handing out thanks, words 

cannot express my happiness at 

handing over my second VF Board 

position as newsletter editor to the 

capable hands of Mike Lipsey. Mike 

stepped up took on this position and 

I have confidence that he will do a 

great job. Go Mike!  

I've been continuing to scan news-

letters from the club's archive and 

I've completed 1979 and 1980. 

These are now available at Valley-

Flyers.com.  

The upcoming meeting is the first in 

the club's 60th year anniversary. It 

will include the presentation of 

some awards, including the es-

teemed Reed Packard Award. Why 

not show your support and show off 

your latest projects. See you there!  

Ricc Bieber , Hospitality 

Chuck Thompson, Vice President  
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ON THE SAFE SIDE  

(Taken from the AMA Insider)  

Distraction Action  

By Don Nix, Insider Safety Column Editor  

Once upon a midnight dreary, as I 

pondered weak and wearyé. 

Actually, it was last night, consid-

erably before midnight, not dreary at all, 

while I was pondering what to write for this 

column. Then I began to recall some inci-

dents where distraction at the flying field 

had caused crashes. Here are two in which I 

was personally involved.  

As Iõve mentioned in past col-

umns, when I lived in Southern California 

most of my flying was done at Mile Square 

Park in Orange County. Mile Square was 

the busiest RC park I ever saw, and quite 

possibly the busiest in the US. I say òwas,ó 

because it was closed to model flying some 

years ago. 

The runway was an 

abandoned WW II military air-

field, the RC part 2,000 -feet long. 

There were 12 pilot stations, and 

on good weather weekends it was 

not unusual to have 50 or 60 

fliers at the field and all 12 sta-

tions òhotó at the same time. One 

particular distraction incident 

remains clear in my memory 

although it took place more than 

20 years ago. 

A good friend of mine 

did a lot of teaching. When new-

bies came to fly for the first time, 

they were usually directed to 

George to get them on the buddy 

box and start learning. One Sat-

urday, George called me over just before 

starting a beginnerõs engine. 

òDon, before I get this fellow on 

the buddy box, you take his transmitter. 

After takeoff, Iõll trim mine, then turn it 

over to you to get his box trimmed out so he 

wonõt have to struggle with it.ó I agreed, 

and after George made a couple of circuits 

said, òOkay, Don, you take it and trim his 

box.ó 

I had control of the model for 

perhaps a hundred yards when we heard 

someone scream, òHEADS UP!ó followed by 

the unmistakable sound of a model under 

full power and, even without seeing it, could 

hear it was coming toward us.  

Naturally, we ducked and a split 

second later the airplane crashed hard on 

the pavement three or four yards from our 

feet. As soon as we realized we had not been 

hit, our attention turned back to the model 

we were test flying. This happened to be at 

a moment when almost all the other sta-

tions had models in the air at the same 

time. The sky looked and sounded more like 

a swarm of large bees than a model flying 

field.  

Scanning the air for our model, 

George yelled, òIõve got it!ó quickly followed 

by, òNo, that wasnõt it; I think itõs that one!ó 

The sun was at the point where most of the 

airplanes in the air appeared to be almost 

silhouetted against the sky and were hard 

to distinguish from each another in the 

flock on the far side of the circuit.  

George repeated the phrase two 

or three times over the next 15 seconds, 

until it was obvious that none of the models 

were ours and that it was apparently gone 

into Never -Never Land out of sight some-

where beyond the trees in the distance. 

There was nothing to do but hand the 

ownerõs transmitter back to him, tell him 

we had no idea where his model had gone, 

followed with a heart -felt apology.  Under-

standably, the fellow was somewhat bewil-

dered and heartbroken, having no idea such 

a bizarre thing could happen. However, this 

story does have a happy ending.  

About a half -hour later, while the 

owner was packing up his gear to leave, a 

van bearing the logo of a gas station/auto 

repair shop came driving up. The driver got 

out, picked òouró model, totally unblem-

ished, out of the back and asked, òDoes this 

belong to someone here?ó 

After we got control of our aston-

ishment, he explained:  He and another 

mechanic were working on a car when one 

of them looked up in time to see the model, 

propeller stopped, rolling up quietly into an 

empty service bay. One exclaimed, òWhere 

the (bleep) did that come from?ó By then, 

several had gathered around, and one com-

mented that a lot of such models were flown 

at Mile Square Park, a couple miles distant, 

so they decided to give it a try. Obviously, 

the plane, perfectly trimmed by George, had 

flown the distance, run out of fuel and 

glided to a stop, just yards from a busy 

street.  

I realize the above sounds totally 

unbelievable, but I was there.  

There is also a good lesson hidden 

in that incident. The last time I looked, a 

couple of lines in the AMA rule book clearly 

state that each model should have the 

ownerõs name, address, and phone number 

somewhere on or in it. This is a rule that is 

rarely taken seriously.  

The second incident of distraction 

disaster took place back in the 1990s after I 

had moved back to Texas and was living in 

a small town near Austin. A friend from out 

of state was visiting, expressed curiosity 

about RC flying, and I, anxious to show off, 

said, òHey, I have permission to fly models 

at our little local airport. Cõmon é Iõll show 

you how these things work!ó 

I took my favorite, a big 1.20 -

powered aerobatic model. As I was putting 

the wings on, getting fueled up and ready to 

go, I was being a smart guy, explaining how 

everything worked. My friend 

stroked my ego with admiring com-

ments. I started the engine, taxied 

to the takeoff spot, shoved the 

throttle full forward, broke ground 

and started a great climb -out. What 

happened next wasnõt pretty. 

Almost immediately, the model 

became uncontrollable, trying to 

roll from side to side. Within an-

other two or three seconds it rolled 

on its back, diving straight into the 

pavement. I was stunned. We went 

over, picked up the wreckage and 

took it back to my van. I took the 

wings off, commenting lamely that 

the only thing I could think of was 

radio interference, which I had 

never experienced at that field.  

I unbolted the wing, lifted it off 

and reached to disconnect the aileron servo 

leads from the receiver and found I didnõt 

have to. In my eagerness to impress my 

friend and basking in the glow of his com-

ments, I had never connected them.  

Having been a full -scale pilot for 

decades and thousands of flying hours in 

addition to years of flying RC, I truly be-

lieve this was the single, solitary time in 

either that I never checked for full move-

ment of all the controls before takeoff.  

We should never, ever be compla-

cent about safety, no matter what the level 

of our experienceñnovice or expert.  

Flyerdon1@yahoo.com Q 
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